
       Summer is almost here!  I 
hope you are ready for a great 
summer as we prepare our hearts 
for worship and to tell others 
about Jesus. I would like to have 
3 – 5 men who would like to par-
ticipate in a Bible study either 
online or to actually meet at a lo-
cation. This study will use only 

the Bible for our text. I would like to start this study the 
first week of June and it would last for six weeks. 
Please let me know if you would like to participate in 
this Bible study.  
 VBS begins Monday June 13th from 9:00 a.m. – 
11:30a.m. our theme is Submerged: Finding Truth Be-
low the Surface and will be for K4 – those who have 
just finished 6th grade. This will be a great time of Bi-
ble study, music, crafts and FUN!!! If you would like 
to help during Vacation Bible School, please contact 
me as soon as possible. 
 Homecoming 2016! May 1st will be homecom-
ing… Hamburgers and Hotdogs are on the menu along 
with chips and baked beans… No Tasty dessert is 
needed we will supply the dessert! During our time of 
food and fellowship we will have a time when you can 
SING GOSPEL KARAOKE! Yes, that’s right, you can 
sing a few verses of your favorite hymn or chorus with 
GOSPEL KARAOKE! See Brian or Shana for more 
information concerning this Melodic event!  
 Wednesday Night Meals will end May 25th, 
thanks for your support!  
         In Christ,  
     Brian 
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      I have started a new sermon 
series on Sunday Mornings called 
“Confronting the Giants.” The se-
ries will be based upon answering 
difficult questions that we as Chris-
tians get asked each day about our 
faith in God. Hopefully this series 
will help you to be a better in-
formed Christian and equip you to 

witness more effectively. 
   The scriptural background for the series is from the 
Biblical account of the boy David confronting the giant 
Goliath.  David’s faith was real but it also was a faith 
grounded upon the promises of God’s Word.  He pre-
pared himself for battle and didn’t coward down from 
standing firm against the enemies of God. 
   Like David we are challenged everyday by a culture 
that is becoming more belligerent toward those who 
follow Christ. Those we try to talk to about Jesus raise 
questions that at first seem to weaken the Christian 
message.  But once we answer their questions with 
sound Biblical truth the skeptics become defenseless. 
   The apostle Peter in his epistle tells us to be pre-
pared:” But in your hearts revere Christ as Lord. Al-
ways be prepared to give an answer to everyone who 
asks you to give the reason for the hope that you have. 
But do this with gentleness and respect,” 1 Peter 3:15 
    Some of the topics I will cover are; Which Is Right 
Christianity or Islam? Are there Different Ways to 
Heaven?  Does God Send Anyone to Hell? Why Bother 
Getting Married? Why Fight for Religious Liberty? 
Why Absolutes? These are a few I will answer but if 

you have something puzzling 
you by all means contact me. 
It might already be on my list 
but if not I will add it. 
              

In Christ, 
Bobby 

 
   

 Our search continues for new Wor-
ship Band members, but in the mean time 
we are very grateful for the interim ser-
vices of Mr. Rick Coker as he fills in on 
the piano. We are seeking to rebuild our 
worship band. We are looking for an expe-
rienced accompanist who reads music and 
charts and is able to play a Yamaha S90XS 
digital keyboard. An experienced drummer 

able to play Roland V-drums. Experienced guitarists for 
acoustic, electric, and bass. If you are interested or know of 
someone who might be, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 
 As you read this I will be spending several days in 
Cleveland, Ohio with the South Carolina Baptist Singing 
Churchmen. This is the first time we have returned to the 
same location as the previous year’s missions trip. With sev-
eral new locations to sing, we are very excited about the pos-
sible spiritual conversations we will have. Thank you for 
praying and thank you for the opportunity to go. 
 We will be recognizing the graduating Class of 2016 
10:30 a.m. Sunday May 29th. If you have any information 
about our graduates please call the church office and let us 
know by Wednesday, May 25th. 
 As Summer approaches, I’m grateful for another year 
of teaching and ministry service here with you. I’m excited 
about the extended time I will get to spend with our Students 
as our Summer activities swing into action. Our Wednesday 
night events will take place from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. alter-
nating each week between game time with Bible Study and a 
missions experience. Marvelous Mondays will begin June 6th 

taking place usually between 10:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. Please 
pray for our students as they learn to dig deeper into God’s 
Word and what it means to live on mission for Him. 
    In Christ, 
     Don 
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